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Minutes of the January 2017 Meeting of 
Nottinghamshire Local Access Forum

Date: 

Tuesday 24th January at 7.15pm
Venue:
Woodborough Institute, Woodborough
Forum Members:  Alex Staniforth (Chair), Penny Lymn Rose (Vice Chair),  Dennis Reeson, Alan Hudson, Cathy Charles Jones, Simon Wilson, Alison Pritchard, Sue Guy, Councillor Yvonne Woodhead and Mary Mills.

Officers and Guests:  Neil Lewis (NCC), Angus Trundle (NCC), Ted Mullins (Chair Rotherham LAF), David Shorrocks and Suzanne Bedford (Network Rail), Barry Johnson (Trail Riders Fellowship) and Howard Oates (Path Warden Hayton and Clarborough).   
1.
Apologies:  None
2.
Minutes of the last Meeting:  The minutes for the 18th October 2016 meeting were accepted as a true record.          
3.
Matters arising not covered elsewhere in the agenda – 
None
4. 
Network Rail – Level Crossing Closures – Suzanne Bedford and David Shorrocks
 
Suzanne (Liability Negotiations Manager and David (Liability Negotiations Advisor) outlined the level crossings in the county which are currently being considered for closure. These are:
1. Barrel Lane Crossing – Straightforward, no public access beyond crossing
2. North Muskham – David Shorrocks advised that he was meeting with a local resident and had been in discussions with landowners on possible diversions to enable the crossing to be closed.
3. Newark Whitehouse Lane – (closed with TTRO in 2015) Neil put forward diversion proposals which along with a retainer on the underbridge 300 metres to the North of the crossing was acceptable to members, although we have emphasised to Network Rail that in future acceptable diversions should be in place prior to closing crossings.
And

3 level crossings at Attenborough- Network Rail are currently consulting on proposals to close all 3 crossings.
1. Barratt Lane No.1 (No.2 was diverted a couple of years ago) - Footpath
2. Long Lane - Footpath

3. Meadow Lane/Nature Reserve Crossing - Bridleway

Suzanne explained that there had been issues with the consultation locally, delays and poor coverage, and that subsequently the consultation had been extended. The LAF would oppose these closures unless very good alternative routes and bridges were in place. Meadow Lane Crossing is considered particularly important as it is bridleway, leads directly into Attenborough Nature Reserve and to the riverside, and is used extensively by walkers and cyclists. 

Proposals by members for added safety measures at the crossings instead of closure were dismissed by Suzanne and David as inadequate for protecting public safety.
There is a public meeting in Attenborough on 8th February which Mary and other members will be attending.
Positive work with Network Rail at Aslockton – the LAF were shown before and after pictures of some path improvement works which were undertaken by the County Council and part funded by Network Rail on Aslockton Footpath No.11. The newly surfaced path offers an accessible alternative to the at-grade footpath crossing. 
5.
HS2 Proposal in Nottinghamshire
HS2 is back on the agenda again – plans for the route through Nottinghamshire have changed slightly. There is a Consultation Event taking place in Trowell and Long Eaton 27th and 28th January – Mary to attend.
6.
Miner2Major Project

Neil had received brief details of this project which is being funded through the Heritage Lottery Fund. One of the aims is to survey, improve and promote the existing network (of paths) between Bestwood, Mansfield and Edwinstowe. Neil to investigate and if the project is of interest, arrange for someone to come and brief us at next LAF meeting.
7.
Countryside Stewardship Scheme
Mary to obtain addresses for landowners with Stewardship Access, and produce a standard letter for sending out. Some assistance from other LAF members will be sought for this task.
8.
Accessibility in the Blidworth Area
A site visit by members to the Blidworth area failed to identify any barriers to accessibility for mobility scooter users.  The issues may be further afield towards Sherwood Pines.  Neil to contact Robert (the gentleman who raised the issues) to arrange a visit with him. A LAF cycle ride may be necessary to reach Sherwood Pines area.
9.
Gating Orders / Public Spaces Protection Orders


None

10.
NCC Committee update
The Rights of Way Management Plan has been approved for public consultation, it will be on deposit from the end of February then later in the year to Policy Committee for approval.
11.
Town and Village Greens/ Common Land
Angus Trundle (NCC) updated us on a village green application in Bramcote, on NCC owned land, consultation period is current and if objections are received it is likely to go to public Inquiry. Details have now been sent out to members.
12.
PPOs and DMMOs 
Kimberley – Order to add paths at the Brewery site, been ongoing since 2009, objection now withdrawn, so will be confirmed shortly.
Southwell – Tidying up exercise to extinguish sections of path through gardens and add sections of path along jitties, currently out to pre consultation.
Sutton on Trent – A landowner diversion request to move 2 short cross field paths onto the field edge, objections received at pre consultation.
13.
AOB/ Members Update

The resignation of Peter Hiley left a vacancy in the LAF for a trail rider, the LAF were pleased to welcome Barry Johnson (Trail Riders Fellowship) who joined us for this meeting, and we hope to see him or another representative at the next meeting. 
We also had a reciprocal visit from the Chair of Rotherham LAF, Ted Mullins (Mary attended their recent meeting), interestingly their LAF has a budget and decides what improvement works they spend it on. 

The TRO on several byways in the north of the county is now in place, there have been one or two issues with extra wide farming vehicles attempting to use the gates. Some improvements have taken place and the LAF have requested some before and after pictures to illustrate the effects of the Order. Some lively discussion followed on the major causes of surface damage on these kind of routes.

Penny handed round some information on claiming of historic public rights of way.

Mary requested that members provide a short paragraph outlining their relevant main interests and experiences, for adding to the LAF area of the County Council website, this is to show the diverse knowledge and interests of the membership and to permit members of the public to contact the person most likely to be able to advise and assist them with any queries.

14.
Future Dates and Venues
Woodborough Institute is booked for our next meeting on 18th April 2017, the venue for the 25th July meeting has yet to be decided.
The Chair concluded the meeting, thanked all those present for attending and closed the meeting.


Close of Meeting
